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The 65th Convocation In Review

Our Distinguished Guests

The Right Reverend Thomas Henry Wright, D.D.,
Bishop of East Carolina and Chairman of the Joint Com-
mission of Mutual Responsibility and Interdependence
in the Body of Christ, was our guest of Convocation.
He and his charming wife added much to our sessions.
His talks on Mutural Responsibility gave us much that
was worthy of deep thought.

The Right Reverend Frederick J. Warnecke, Bishop
of Bethlehem, Pennsylvania, brought meaningful mes-
sages to the Clergy, at their conference, and to the
sessions of Convocation.

The Right Reverend Thomas H. Cashmore, Bishop of
Dunwich, England, was delightful as he spoke to the
women at their Annual meeting. He and Mrs. Cashmore
were a happy addition to Convocation.

It was good to have Bishop and Mrs. James Carman,
of Oregon, with us for all of our Convocation. They
were vacationing as guests of the Kennedys, but their
presence is always a joy to us.

Episcopal Churchwomen

Of Hawaii

Mrs. Thomas Brodhead presided over the Annual
Meeting of the Episcopal Churchwomen of Hawaii on
Friday, February 3rd. The meeting began with a service
of Holy Communion in the Cathedral. The Iolani Boys’
Choir sang for the service. The business session was held
in Tenney Hall.
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The Rev. and Mrs. Isaac Gonzules,'of Chi Chi Jima, and The Rev. and
Mrs. Jordan B. Peck, Jr., of Guam, arrive for Convocation.

New officers elected were: Mrs. Tim Chong Young, of
St. Elizabeth’s Church, President; Mrs. Kayoko Hanano,
Vice President of East Hawaii; Mrs. George Parker, of
West Hawaii; Mrs. Joseph De Mello, of Maui; Mrs.
Kenneth O. Miller, Altar Guild; Mrs. Charles Davis,
Christian Education; Mrs. Richard Herkner, Christian
Social Relations; Mrs. Eric Wakefield, Periodical Club;
Mrs. Lester Muramoto, United Thank Offering. Mrs.
Leland Miller is the Treasurer and Mrs. Leonard Werner,
Assistant Treasurer. Delegates to the Triennial Meeting
of the Churchwomen at General Convention are:
Mesdames: Tim Chong Young, Charles Loomis, Clifford
Young, Kayoko Hanano, Charles Tawarahara.

Specials voted by the women were: Chi Chi Jima, for
a new chapel, $1386.25; Kamuela, for camp equipment,
$734.25; Guam, for school equipment, $929.75, and the
Bishop’s Discretionary Fund $2123.25.

New Procedure

The Bishop’s Annual Address was preached on Friday
evening in St. Andrew’s Cathedral, following a supper for
delegates and their partners and the clergy and their
wives as guests of the Diocese. This was held at St.
Andrew’s Priory. We feel especially indebted to the
Sisters of the Transfiguration and Mrs. Margaret Hirao,
Cafeteria Manager, and her staff who assisted Mr. Henry
Budd and the Laymen, in the serving of the supper.

Following the service in the Cathedral the delegates
separated into Work Shops for instruction as to what
would take place in the business meeting.
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introduced to Convocation are new clergy and their wives: the lsaac
Gonzaleses, Douglas Colberts, Jordan Pecks, Mrs. Robert Brown.

Business of Convocation

Saturday, February 4th, the business of Convocation
was opened with a service of Holy Communion in the
Cathedral, with the Bishop officiating. The St. Andrew’s
Priory Choir sang.

Breakfast, under the direction of Mrs. E. Lani Han-
chett, wife of the Rector of St. Peter’s Church, was
served in St. Peter’s Parish Hall.

New officers elected at Convocation were: Hugh
Shearer, Chancellor, The Reverend Kenneth D. Perkins,
St. George’s Church, Pearl Harbor, Hugh Shearer, St.
Andrew’s Cathedral, and Mr. George Wiggins, of Em-
manuel Church, Enchanted Lake. Elected to the Finance
Committee were The Rev. Paul M. Wheeler, Chairman,
The Rev. E. Lani Hanchett, The Rev. Joseph H. Pummill,
and Messrs. Paul Loo, Samuel P. K. Liu, and Henry F.

Budd.

Continued on page 8
L¥.

Also introduced: Chaplain Arthur Marsh, Richard Chang, Edward Town-
send and wife, Norris Twitchell and wife, Charles Hopkins and wife.
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Awarded Distinguished Service Crosses by the Bishop are: Hugh Shearer,
Chancellor of the Diocese; James W. Doherty, Mrs. Thomas Brodhead,
Mr. Kenneth Day, Mr. Samuel P. K. Liv.

Centennial Service for the Laying of the
Cornerstone of St. Andrew’s Cathedral

On March 5, 1867, following a communion service at
11:00 a.m., King Kamehameha V laid the cornerstone
of St. Andrew’s Cathedral. On the 100th anniversary of
this important event a special service will be held at the
same hour. Bishop Kennedy will preach the sermon and
several of our distinguished Episcopal judges, Chief
Justice William S. Richardson and Judge Samuel P.
King, will read the lessons. At the conclusion of the
service there will be a formal procession to the corner-
stone for a special ceremony. Numerous Hawaiian
societies have been invited to send special representatives
and there will be delegates from lolani School and St.
Andrew’s Priory. -

An interesting feature of the observance will be dis-
plays of historic articles in Davies Hall. Some of these
will be Queen Emma’s Baptismal record, which notes
her as the first member of the Cathedral congregation.
The baptismal ewer presented by Queen Victoria of
England and now in the possession of the Daughters of
Hawaii will be on display. To add a human touch to
the event the Cathedral would like to locate and
identify the oldest baptized member, the oldest living
member and the oldest couple in the Cathedral. Sug-
gested names should be sent to the Cathedral office. The
co-chairmen for the occasion are Mr. Kenneth Day,
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“Tiny Tithers” at work.

Diocesan Banquet

The Diocesan Banquet on Saturday night, at Fort
Shafter Officers’ Club, was outstanding. The Reverend E.
Lani Hanchett, of St. Peter’s Church was in charge of
the arrangements. The Reverend Frederick A. Barnhill,
Vicar of Emmanuel Church, Enchanted Lake, was Toast-
master, presiding with wit and charm. Bishop Wright
gave a very stimulating talk on MRI.

The Reverend Claude F. Du Teil, Rector of St. Chris-
topher’s Church, introduced a cast of “Tiny Little
Tithers” who put on a clever skit on stewardship.

MRI On A Large Scale

Presiding Bishop John E. Hines announced recently
a gift in response to MRI, of $350,000, from the Diocese
of Massachusetis towards the establishment of a pension

" fund for the Anglican Church in Japan (the Nippon Sei

Kokai). This represents the largest single project gift
ever made by one Anglican church to another. The Right
Reverend Anson P. Stokes, Jr., is the Bishop of Massa-
chusetts. The late Bishop William Lawrence of Massa-
chusetts, was the leader of the development of the
Episcopal Church Pension Fund.

Junior Warden Emeritus, and Mr. John Bolster. Mrs.
Mary K. Robinson is in charge of arrangements with
the societies, and Mrs. Lorna Desha is in charge of dec-
orations. Mrs. Kenneth Miller is organizing the displays.
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Part of Altar Guild Display

Impress Convocation

The Reverend Jordan B. Peck, Jr. and Mrs. Peck, from
St. John the Divine Church, Agana, Guam, were received
with enthusiasm by all at Convocation, as were the
Reverend and Mrs. Isaac Gonzales, of St. George’s
Church, Chi Chi Jima, in the Bonin Islands. This is the
first time we have had our missionaries in Chi Chi Jima
attend Convocation. They were a delightful addition to
this occasion.

Suffers Heart Attack

The Reverend Canon Wai On Shim, retired clergyman,
suffered a heart attack on February 10th, and has been
confined in St. Francis Hospital. At this writing he is
improving. We have him in our prayers for a speedy
recovery.

Maui Archdeacon Wins Award

The Venerable William H. Aulenbach, Jr., Rector of
Good Shepherd Church, Wailuku, Maui, and Arch-
deacon of Maui, was awarded the annual distinguished
service award by the Maui Junior Chamber of Com-
merce. He is president of the Maui Ministerial Associa-
tion. We congratulate him on his recognition.

Former Dean Called By Death

The Very Reverend Bernard N. Lovgren, former dean
of Grace Cathedral, California, died in his Pacific Grove
home on January 10th. He had endeared himself to
many in Hawaii, having come here for several summers
after his retirement to assist in churches where the clergy

were on furlough.
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Mrs. Kenneth O. Miller, Diocesan Chairman of the Altar Guild (seated),
and Mrs. L. W. de Vis Norton getting Altar Guild display ready for
Convocation.

Sermon Spurned

“We have grasped the mystery of the atom and re-
jected the Sermon on the Mount. The world has achieved
brilliance without wisdom, power without conscience.
Ours is a world of nuclear giants and ethical infants.
We know more about war than we know about peace,
more about killing than we know about living.”

—Omar Bradley, quoted in newsletter of
Church of the Good Shepherd, Richmond

Accepts Call to Kauai

The Reverend Morimasa Kaneshiro, of St. Mary’s
Mission, Honolulu, has accepted the call to become
Rector of All Saints Parish, Kapaa, Kauai, and Arch-
deacon of the Island of Kauai. He will take up residence
with his family on April 1st.

A Timely Gift

The day before Convocation a package came from
Mr. Raymond K. Hoefener, a former member of St.
Timothy’s Church, Aiea, and now retired in Bellevue,
Washington, with twenty-four crosses he had made for
our lay readers. This was a most thoughtful and generous
gift, and we are deepy grateful to him.
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ihop James Wong, of Taiwan, and Mr. Fa-Tsang Ley, Presidential
Adviser, Republic of China, who is attending the Institute of Advanced
Projects at the East-West Center, Honolulu.

American Folk Song Mass

The Reverend Ian Douglas Mitchell, priest in charge
of St. Christopher’s Mission to the Navajo, Bluff, Utah,
and composer of the American Folk Song Mass, was in
Honolulu with his wife and three of his young people,
from February 14th to the 27th, performing in “The
Father Mitchell Show—Folksongs and Footnotes.” They
had a performance at Iolani School on February 25th,
to help raise money for his Navajo Indians.

1967’s General Convention
In Seattle

The major goals and tasks facing the Episcopal
Church’s General Convention to be held in Seattle,
Washington, September 17th-27th, as outlined by Clif-
ford P. Morehouse, President of the House of Deputies,
are:

To set our household of the faith in order.

To make the everlasting truths of the Catholic faith
pertinent and significant to today’s society.

To interpret the Church to the world and the world
to the Church in terms of Mutual Responsibility and
Interdependence in the Body of Christ.

To bind up the wounds in the Body of Christ, that
they may be healed by the Holy Spirit.

To declare the Good News of Christianity to all men.
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Confirmation Class of Christ Memorial Church, Kilavea, Kavai, presented
by the Rev. Charles G. Hopkins, Jr.

He said specific discussion and action originating from
the goals of the General Convention will center around
the areas of theological education, the Church Pension’s
Fund for its clergy and the Partnership Plan of steward-
ship.

Gift To Seabury Hall

A much needed gift has been given to Seabury Hall,
our boarding school for girls at Makawao, Maui, to
remodel and equip the kitchen. This will make it up-to-
date in every way. We are grateful for this help.

“A Promise We Must Keep”

We Episcopalians made a promise through our General
Convention in 1964, It was a promise to respond to the
call of the Primate and Metropolitan of the Anglican
Communion and accept the bonds of Mutual Respon-
sibility and Interdependence, tying us with our fellow
Anglicans and with all mankind.

One aspect of the promise was our commitment to
accept voluntary projects totalling $6,000,000 in this
triennium, over and above the normal Church budgets,
to meet critical needs of our sister Churches abroad.

Partnership projects may be obtained from the Over-
seas Department of the Episcopal Church, in New York
City.
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Elected Suffragan Of Long Island

The Venerable Richard B. Martin was recently elected
Suffragan Bishop of Long Island. Archdeacon Martin is
only the second Negro to be elected Suffragan Bishop in
the United States. He became Archdeacon of Brooklyn
on January, 1965.

St. Christopher’s
Has Lots of Rock

Drums, tambourines and amplified guitars were heard
recently at St. Christopher’s Episcopal Church in Kailua.

A rock ’n’ roll group, known as the Yags, and a folk
group, which bills itself simply as Fred, took part in the
8:30 and 10:30 a.m. services.

“These services were conceived by young people of
the church, with adult help,” said the Reverend Hollis
Maxson, assistant rector. “But the congregation included
people of all ages.

“The idea was to allow the young people to express
themselves and to participate in a service,” he said.

He said the experiment, which met with a favorable
reaction. may be repeated on a quarterly basis.

“It’s the first time we have done anything like this,
but I understand that the young people of Holy Nativity
Episcopal Church have put on similar services,” The
Reverend Mr. Maxson said.

He said the theme was geared to a folk song by Bob
Dylan entitled “The Times, They Are A’Changing.” The
number was played as an anthem.

Sermons at the services were preached by Dayna
Minton and Elizabeth Vogt, high school sophomores.
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Lawrence O. C. lin,
from Taiwan, and
Han-Dong Yu, of Ko-
rea, attending the
East-West Center.
Their “foster parents
while here are Bishop
and Mrs. Kennedy.

”

I am recovering the claim that Jesus was not crucified
in a cathedral between two candles, but on a cross be-
tween two thieves; on the town garbage heap, at a cross-
road so cosmopolitan that they had to write his title in
Hebrew and in Latin and in Greek:; at the kind of place
where cynics talk smut, and thieves curse, and soldiers
gamble. Because that is where he died. And that is what
he died about. And that is where churchmen ought to
be, and what churchmen should be about.

—George MacLeod

Atheist’s Lesson

One day a Christian and an atheist, who were neigh-
bors with adjoining gardens, were discussing religious
education. “No child,” the atheist declared, “should be
forced to belong to a specific church or to follow the
dictates of another person’s religious beliefs. When the
child is grown, he can make his own, free choice.”

The Christian said nothing that day, but in his usually
well-tended garden he planted some seeds and then
ignored the plot they were in. A few weeks later the
plot was thick with weeds. “Why all the weeds?” the
atheist asked one day. “I’'m trying your theory,” the
Christian replied, “trying to see if I could grow beautiful
flowers by letting them alone.”

The atheist had to admit he was wrong, for the seed
of a flower—and that of beliel—both need nurturing.

—The Arkansas Churchman
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Business of Convocation Continued from page 3

Delegates to General Convention elected were: Clerical,
Claude F. Du Teil, the Venerable William R. Grosh,
Alternate. Lay Delegate, Hugh Shearer; Alternate, Rich-
ard C. Ching.

An important revision to the Canons was made in
the resolution that Canon XXI, of the Missionary Dis-
trict of Honolulu, concerning Bishop and Council, Sec-
tions 1 and 2, be amended to read:

SecTioN 1—The Bishop shall appoint annually in
addition to two ex-officio members (Chancellor and
Treasurer) not more than 15 members to constitute
with the Bishop a Council with such departments
as the Bishop shall deem necessary.

SEcTION 2—The Bishop and Council shall plan and
direct the mission of the Church in the Missionary
District, and each Department shall perform such
duties as may be assigned either by the Bishop or
Convocation or both: such assignments to be of the
nature indicated by the name of the Department.

Distinguished Service Crosses

The Bishop awarded Distinguished Service Crosses
for outstanding service to their parishes and Diocese to
the following: Mr. Hugh Shearer and Mr. Kenneth Day,
of St. Andrew’s Cathedral, Mrs. Thomas (Elizabeth)
Brodhead, of St. Clement’s Parish and outgoing Pres-
ident of the Episcopal Churchwomen, Mr. James W.
— Doherty, of St. George’s Parish, and Mr. Samuel P. K.
Liu, of St. Peter’s Parish. These were awarded at the
Diocesan Banquet.

In Appreciation

The Bishop awarded a seal of the Diocese to Mr.
Herman V. von Holt, of St. Andrew’s Cathedral, Secre-
tary of the Board of Directors for many years’ standing,
who has been instrumental in making the investments
of the Diocese pay outstanding dividends and to Mr.
K. L. Ching, a member of St. Elizabeth’s Church and of
the Board of Directors for his devotion as a layman to
not only his parish, but to the Diocese.

He also gave a seal of the Diocese to Mrs. Ralph
(Frances) Adams, who gave many hours of her time to
assist in the office with secretarial work and the prepara-
tion of Convocation, and for acting as secretary of Con-
vocation, and to Miss Eloise Lawrence, who assisted the
Diocesan Office in many ways in preparation for Con-
vocation. Both are members of St. Andrew’s Cathedral.
The Diocese is greatly indebted to these women for their
helpful, voluntary assistance.
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Convocation Service

St. Andrew’s Cathedral, with its beauty, was where
the Convocation Service was held. All the churches on
Oahu gathered at 11 a.m. to share in this service. In the
procession were the Bishops, clergy and Lay Readers.
St. Andrew’s Cathedral Choir, under the masterful leader-
ship of Mr. John McCreary, Organist and Choir Director,
sang beautifully for the service. The Very Reverend John
J. Morrett, Dean, and the Reverend Canon Eugene B.
Connell, were in charge of the arrangements for the serv-
ice. Bishop Wright was the preacher. It was a colorful
and outstanding climax for the Convocation activities.

Becomes a Parish

An outstanding part of the Convocation business was
the petition of St. Timothy’s Mission, Aiea, Oahu, under
the leadership of their Vicar, the Reverend Fred G.
Minuth, and his Bishop’s Committee, to become a self-
supporting parish of the Diocese. This is a real achieve-
ment for the mission and we congratulate them on the
step they have taken. The new vestry elected the Reverend
Mr. Minuth, Rector. He will be instituted by the Bishop
on May 21st.

Admitted As A Mission

The Venerable William R. Grosh, Archdeacon of Ha-
waii and Vicar of Holy Apostles’ Church, Hilo, presented
the Reverend Albert J. Collins to Convocation, since
he had started the work in the Naalehu area on Hawaii,
to petition admission of St. Jude’s Mission as an organ-
ized mission in the Diocese. This was accepted with a

warm response.

St. Andrew’s Priory School has approximately 50 stu-
dent chair-desks which are excess to needs. These com-
bination chair-desks are used but in serviceable condition.
The Priory will be happy to donate them to any Episcopal
church or school, provided they are picked up by the
donee. Call Ed Hedgecock, 503-414.
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